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Tena Koutou Katoa  

Welcome to our 2014 edition of Beyond the Horizon . I hope you were able to enjoy a break over the summer. At 

Community Living we are preparing  for a year of many changes. There are a number of government initiatives 

influencing the direction of disability support.  This newsletter provides a summary of some of these changes.   

Services are increasingly becoming more person -centered, leading to i ncreased choice, flexibility and control of 

services for disabled people and their families.  

 

Ministry of Health (MoH) Changes and Projects  

Vocational Services  

MoH recently advised us that there will be no new referrals to Vocational Services funded by the m.  All those 

currently funded will be ôgrand parentedõ. This brings us into line with the rest of the country who have not had MoH 

contracted day services for some time. The main people that the Ministry has responsibility to provide day services 

for are those that were deinstitutionalized from hospitals. Please contact your local NASC for further information:   

 

Disability Support Link , Level 2 Monckton Building, Rostrevor Street, PO Box 9201, Hamilton.  T: 07 839 1441  

Alternatively, visit the MoH Disabil ity Supports website: www.heatlh.govt.nz/our -work/disability -services 

 

Other projects and work that may be of interest are:  

Choice in Community Living (CiCL) project -  taking place in Auckland and Waikato. This project includes over 150 

disabled people and their families.  CiCL is about supporting disabled people to find alternatives to traditional 

residential services.  Assisting disabled people to build a life like oth er New Zealanders through connection to natural 

supports and the wider community. Community Living has already supported a number of people into their own 

homes.  Others, with our support, are considering their options. An overview of the Choices project c an be found in 

this edition of Beyond the Horizon. Please contact the service coordinator of the relevant Community Living service if 

you are interested in finding out more about CiCL, or visit:  http://www.health.govt.nz/our -work/disability -services  . 

 

Enabling Good Lives (EGL) - A three year demonstration of Enabling Good Lives beginning in Christchurch. This 

project looks to simplify the way services are delivered.  Principles that guide how services are delivered replace the 

current rules and regulations on how funding can be used.  The effect is to increase choice, flexibility and control on 

how services can be delivered. Community Living is working closely with the Ministry of Soc ial Development (MSD), 

the EGL leadership group, and other organisations to ensure EGL opportunities for people supported in the Waikato.  

 

Request for Proposal - Behaviour Support Services. The MoH tendered for this contract in August of last year for a 

single national provider or consortium of providers, to offer these services.  We are waiting to hear from MoH what 

the outcome is.  Meanwhile, it is business as usual until we hear the outcome.  

 

Disability Pricing Programme - Disability Support Services within the MoH have engaged KPMG, a national and 

international accounting form, to establish a set of nationally consistent prices for providers of the following services:  

¶ Community Residential Living (includes high and complex)  

¶ Home and Community Support  

¶ Respite 

¶ Carer Support  

¶ Child Development  

¶ Assessment Treatment and Rehabilitation  

¶ Supported Independent Living  

We have a keen interest in this pricing project, as the current funding model doesnõt adequately cover the costs of 

wages/salaries, market rents or  utilities. 
 

Local Area Coordination (LAC) - This project in the Bay of Plenty, Involves a person working with individuals, families 

and communities to make a practical difference to disabled peopleõs everyday lives. The LAC coordinator works 

closely with the disabled person and their families to identify what represents a good life for them, and helps them to 

achieve this in the personõs own community. Find out more here:  http://www.lacbop.org.nz   We hope this 

information is helpful to you.  Weõll continue to keep you up to date with the changes that are happening in the 

disability sector.  

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.heatlh.govt.nz/our-work/disability-services
http://www.health.govt.nz/our-work/disability-services
http://www.lacbop.org.nz/
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Changes at Community Living  

The disability sector in New Zealand is undergoing its biggest changes in over 10 years.  We have been trying to 

anticipate some of the directions the sector will take. What we do know is that both Ministries are guided by 

disabled people and their families/whanau.  Families and disabled people want more flexibility, greater control, 

quality supports, to be more involved, and to have more say in how supports are provided. As an organisation we 

need to adapt, be more flexible and responsive, while continuing to build our skills with people and com munities. 

The government is clear.  There are no more resources. In light of this fact, we need to be increasingly creative, work 

smarter, and work more closely across Community Living, with the people we support and their families/whanau to 

deliver the ou tcomes people want.  
 

Community Living, like all other organisations in the sector, is constantly changing and adapting to ensure the needs 

of the people we support are best met.  Itõs just the way it is! I have been working with the senior managers to 

design a structure that will enable us to better meet the future needs of the people we support and our staff.  Roles 

were disestablished during this process and new roles were created. Sadly this meant that the roles of Pam Smith, 

Vicky Miers and Karyn Hu ghes were disestablished. All would have been well known to you. We farewelled  Pam, 

Vicky and Karyn in January.  We wish them every good luck in their future careers and expect that they will continue 

to work in the sector.  
 

I want to acknowledge and give  a huge thanks to the role of the Senior Management team in this process.  It has 

been a difficult and challenging time for everyone concerned. The management teamõs loyalty and commitment 

to the future of Community Living is evident in the design. The fin al structure resulted in the creation of three exciting 

new General/Group Manager positions.   These positions will have a strong strategic focus and will be charged with 

leading organisational change and growth through transformational leadership.  
 

The new positions are:  

¶ General Manager Community Options - this group will encompass Family Living Options, Respite, Residential, 

Flatting and all Vocational services. Led by Fran Tilley. Fran started with us on 17 th February.  

¶ General Manager Professional Servic es - this group will encompass Therapy, Behaviour Support, the High and 

Complex services, and Child Youth & Family Professional Disability Liaison Social Worker. There will be new 

additions to this group as we tender for new services. The group will be led  by Beverley Kohleis . Beverley has 

started in this role.  

¶ Group Manager Organisational Development and Capability -  this group will encompass Human Resources, 

Quality Health and Safety, Learning and Development, and Personal Outcomes and will be lead by Cla ire van 

der Mos t. Claire starts with us on 10 th March.  

¶ Group Manager Business Supp ort - this group will encompass Finance, Payroll, Information Communication & 

Technology, Administration, Property and Asset Management .  This position builds on the present position with 

the addition of Property, Asset Management and Payroll. Andrew Thakurdas is now in the role.  
 

In due course we will provide a brief biography of each manager on our website.  
 

This new structure is a sign ificant move forward for Community Living.   It is one I firmly believe will provide us with the 

flexibility and opportunity to grasp the future and continue to build on the progressive and innovative reputation we 

have. The new structure closely aligns wit h our Purpose Statement: òSupporting people to live their dreams through 

community connectionsó and the outcomes we want to achieve. I would encourage all family/whanau to keep an 

eye on the Ministry of Health; Ministry of Social Development and the Office  of Disability Issues websites for news of 

significant changes and the projects which herald these new directions.  
 

Disability Support Services:  www.health.govt.nz/our -work/disability -services   

The Office of Disability Issues:  www.odi.govt.nz/what -we -do/improving -disability -supports/enabling -good -lives  

Ministry of Social Development:  www.msd.govt.govt.nz   
 

I hope you enjoy this news letter.  Please let us know your email address so we can send the newsletters to you via 

email and keep the costs of ôslow mailõ to a minimum. 
 

Have an enjoyable rest  of the summer and travel safely.  

Naaku noa  

na Marese  

http://www.health.govt.nz/our-work/disability-services
http://www.odi.govt.nz/what-we-do/improving-disability-supports/enabling-good-lives
http://www.msd.govt.govt.nz/
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